Connecticut Chapter

of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Minutes of the Board of Directors Conference Call
March 29, 2007
12:30 PM – 1:15 PM
.

Directors Participating:  Gene Metti, Whyndam Abrams, Elsa Payne, Rosemary Coggeshall, Stuart Manley, Paul Simonetta, John Murray
 1)
Minutes of the March 7, 2007 Board of Directors Meeting were approved.
 2)
The status of filings of the incorporation documents were discussed:
· State Incorporation Documents being distributed for signatures in additional locations, and checks have been issued.  Gene Metti to file.
· A draft of the IRS Application for Tax Exempt Status has been prepared by Stuart Manley and was distributed for comment.  Gene Metti had a few comments and the Stuart is finalizing the forms, along with a revenue and expenses spreadsheet.  A $300 filing fee will be required.
· Elsa Payne has contacted national ACHMM regarding a chapter “Certificate of Operation” or Charter and has not heard back yet.
3)
Whyndam Abrams has contacted a commercial web-site hosting company, GoDaddy.com.  Rose Coggeshall to set up account, with Whyndam to coordinate web-site transfer and site maintenance, including possible electronic storage of documents.
 

4)
The location and date of the next General Membership Meeting was discussed.  A tour of the MDC Hartford wastewater treatment facility and a tour of the Mohegan Sun environmental operations were discussed.
 

5)
Rose Coggeshall reported approximately $2300 in the CT-ACHMM account.  Obtaining a booth at a future tradeshow was discussed.  It was noted that there would be no CBIA conference this year.  Other tradeshow options discussed was the Connecticut Conference of Municipalities, and the Connecticut Construction Industry Association.

6)
Rose Coggeshall to obtain a safety deposit box for important CT-ACHMM documents.  The box will be at People’s Bank, and two keys will be obtained.
7)  The letterhead was finalized and Whyndam Abrams to keep master copy.
8)  Articles for the May Newsletter are due April 15, with a notice to be distributed asking for articles.
9)  The CT-ACHMM membership versus the number of CHMM’s with CT addresses was discussed.  John Murray to send a letter to CHMMs with CT addresses who are currently not CT-ACHMM members.  CT-ACHMM membership based on dues was sixty-one (61) for 2007; for 2006 there were fifty-seven (57) dues-paying members.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 PM.
-Respectfully Submitted by Whyndam Abrams, Secretary

